
Report LAMU NCMM 3- 2017, Wednesday, October 11.10.17   at  9.30– 11.15 
Present: Ingrid Kjelsvik, Gladys Tjørhom, Mari Nyquist-Andersen, Kirsti Elisabeth Præsteng, 
Camila Esguerra and Liv Bjørland.  
 
Item 1-3/17 Minutes from meeting 16.06.17 were approved 
 
Item 2-2317 Short briefings 

- The Faculty of Medicine has invited all LAMU-members to the course “IA-work in practice” on 
22.11.17 

- The web courses “Gas security”, “Handling of chemicals, regulation and responsibility” and “How to 
use Eco-online” are available on UiO web-page, both in Norwegian and in English. Please remind 
new staff to go through those courses that are relevant to them. 

- The emergency showers were tested on 04.10.17; there are 2 at E3, 1 at E2 and 4 at D3. They all 
worked fine. 

- Follow-up on the safety inspection 2016 with focus on chemicals and CLP-labelling; CLP-labelling of 
all chemicals with old pictograms was finished in September 2017. 

- New Liquid Nitrogen Dewar: The Sekulic group has installed a 196L tank with 15 bars pressure on 
E2. It is connected to the G2-S and HDX instrumentation in room 42150 with pressure 1 and 7 bar. 
After the nitrogen-compressor is installed, this Dewar will only be used as an extra supply when 
needed. 

- Freezer minus 80 on E2; New freezer was installed on guaranty 03.10.17 
 

Item 3-3/17 Safety inspection 2017 
- Topics for the safety inspection 2017 were discussed. The suggestion “Waste handling with focus on 

recycling and disposal” was agreed upon. The safety inspection should be in the beginning of 
December. 

 
Item 4-3/17 CIM-deviation 

- There was a short briefing about the deviation concerning the observed cleaning of the cell-lab E3 
and discussion about the cleaners’ lack of training. NCMM and UiO had a meeting with ISS the 
29.08.17. The report from this meeting is attached in CIM. 

 
Item 5-3/17 NCMM needs to replace responsibilities due to rotation of people 

- New safety representative NCMM, D3 from 2018; Kirsti has got a new job outside NCMM and Liv 
will find a replacement to take over the duty from 01.12.17. 

- Fire warden/etasjeansvarlig; Liv takes the duty as a fire warden at D3 until we can find a 
replacement. 

          
Item 6-3/17 Date for the 4th LAMU-meeting in 2017 

- Liv will send out a doddle for the middle of December. 
 
Item 7-3/17 Miscellaneous 

- The ARK-investigation was discussed in the beginning of the meeting. In August, Ingrid talked to 
IMB/Rustad who will do the ARK- investigation during the winter. They let us know it takes 6 
months just to prepare the questionnaire. NTNU, who prepare the reports after the investigation, has 
a lot to do for the time being, so their capacity is uncertain. Ingrid will contact Lene Renneflott for a 
meeting to discuss the approach for NCMM. 

 
Attachments for the meeting: 

- Item 1: LAMU-report from meeting on 16.06.17 
- Item 4: CIM report regarding cleaning personnel 

 
22.11.17 Liv Bjørland 


